Archived: Monday, February 28, 2022 10:31:37 AM

From: Carla Carroll

**Sent:** Sunday, February 27, 2022 3:31:30 PM

To: City Council

**Subject:** [EXTERNAL] In support of the proposed Tree Code Amendments

Sensitivity: Normal

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the City of Shoreline. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

## Dear Shoreline City Council Members:

I am writing in support of the amendments to Shoreline's Tree Codes that are proposed by the Tree Preservation Code Team. The proposed tree codes are not extreme; in fact they are in line with the tree codes of many surrounding jurisdictions. The codes are in keeping with what is stated in the city's Comprehensive Plan, Element 5, Natural Environment Goal NE X: "Maintain and improve the city's tree canopy".

Existing mature trees provide calculable benefits for helping our community endure the progressing climate changes: trees store carbon and produce oxygen, provide temperature reduction, and cool heat islands.

I urge you to approve the proposed Tree Codes amendments. It is possible to have new developments and save our trees.

Thank you.

Carla Carroll

Shoreline Resident